From: MICHAEL MACIEL

To: secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;
John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org

Subject: Oceano Dunes/Slo air quality meeting March 2018

Date: Friday, March 16, 2018 7:49:28 PM

To whom it may concern

I am writing this letter in support of keeping the SVRA in Oceano open and to stop the
complaints of dust caused by the off roading community.

I have recently had the opportunity to read the reports from the testing that has been done on
the dust contamination (crystalline silica ). The reports are stating that the levels of crystalline
silica are not measurable or is minuet on the testing results. Also it states the the dust on the
Mesa is not coming from the Oceano dunes sand, so dust control measures on the Oceano
dunes seem to be a waste of time and money.

The area in question has acres of farmland between the dunes and the Mesa homes that are in
questions, yet that has no been a consideration in these people complaints. Also the continued
development of the mesa and the removal of the tree that used to be a natural barrier.

So with the reports that have been published which states there is no basis for their claims of
said dust contamination. Therefore | believe the the air quality district has no choice but to
decided in the favor of the Oceano dunes /state parks and stop wasting tax dollars chasing
ghosts.

Michael Maciel
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